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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

December 5, 2016 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
 
 

Present: Select Board Chairman Charles K. Murphy, Sr., Vice Chairman Robert J. Espindola, 
Clerk Daniel Freitas, Town Administrator Mark Rees and Administrative Assistant Anne 
O’Brien. 
 
Mr. Murphy called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:35 p.m.  The 
meeting was audio recorded by the Selectmen’s Office and video recorded by the Government 
Access channel.    
 

MINUTES 
 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to approve the release of the Executive Session minutes for the 
meetings of March 16, 2015, March 30, 2015 and April 8, 2015. Mr. Freitas seconded.  
Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to amend the minutes of the November 7, 2016 meeting to 
correct a clerical error. See Attachment A. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0). 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2016 meeting, 
open session.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2016 meeting, 
executive session.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

 
In his report to the Selectmen, Mr. Rees: 

• Added an action item from St. Joseph’s Parish 
• The payroll department will be able to accommodate the health insurance premium 

holiday in December. 
• November 29 meeting will focus on Employee Assistance Program training for 

department heads. 
• Non-union job descriptions have been finalized and will be reviewed with LaurelRidge 

Counseling for classification recommendations. 
• Travel issues at Union Wharf have been resolved 
• 40B zoning application for the Oxford School program is tentatively scheduled for early 

January. 
• Mr. Rees applied on behalf of the Town to be a part of the Community Compact program 

for grant finances. 
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• Consultant Marc Wey will be holding two trainings for department heads in December 
for the employment of the Selectmen’s goals. 

• Judgment today ruled in favor of the Town of Fairhaven against the Huttleston Motel for 
working without permits and unsafe buildings. 

 
DONATIONS – ACADEMY BUILDING 

 
The Board reviewed a donation from Al Benac in the amount of $6,550 for painting at the 
Academy Building. Mr. Espindola motioned to accept the gift of $6,550 from Mr. Benac for the 
Academy Building.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 
The Board reviewed a donation from Gail Isaksen in the amount of $4,850 for painting at the 
Academy Building. Mr. Espindola motioned to accept the gift of $4,850 from Ms. Isaksen for the 
Academy Building. Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 
The Board instructed Mr. Rees to send Mr. Benac and Ms. Isaksen a thank you note for their 
generosity. 
 

TOWN MEETING ARTICLE DEADLINE 
 
After some discussion, Mr. Espindola motioned to set a deadline of January 12, 2017, for citizen-
petitioned articles. Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

POLAR PLUNGE 
 
The Board reviewed an emailed request from Carol-Ann Days-Merrill to hold the annual Polar 
Plunge on January 1, 2017 to benefit Dollars for Scholars, to benefit Fairhaven students. Mr. 
Espindola motioned to approve the request, contingent on Police Department approval.  Mr. 
Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

PROCLAMATION – FIRST RESPONDERS TO BOAT EMERGENCY 
 
At 6:50 p.m. Mr. Murphy read a citation to all those involved in the saving of crew members and 
salvaging of the Captain Jeff on November 20, 2016.  Family and friends of the rescuers were 
present to hear the citation from the Board. Captain Chief Desiree of the Coast Guard was also 
present.  See Attachment B.  The Board thanked these rescuers for their bravery. 
 

TAX CLASSIFICATION HEARING 
 
At 7:09 p.m., the Chairman opened a public hearing for the purposes of the annual Tax 
Classification.  Present were Finance Director Wendy Graves, Assistant Assessor Delfino Garcia 
and Board of Assessors, Pamela Davis, and Ronald Manzone.  See Attachment C. 
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After a presentation from the Board of Assessors on the CIP (Commercial, Industrial, Personal) 
shift, the Chairman opened the hearing to public comment.  There was none.  The Board of 
Selectmen took the following votes (based on recommendations from the Board of Assessors): 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to opt against adopting the residential exemption.  Mr. Freitas 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to opt against adopting a small commercial business exemption.  
Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

• Mr. Espindola motioned to support the split tax rate and a residential factor of 0.867981.  
Mr. Freitas seconded.   Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 
The hearing closed at 7:17 p.m. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 
In other business: 
 

• Mr. Murphy read a letter from the St. Joseph’s parish requesting use of the Town center 
streets for a caroling hayride on December 18, 2016, contingent on Police review.  Mr. 
Espindola motioned to approve.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

• Mr. Espindola reminded the public that the Old-Time Holiday would be Saturday, 
December 13. 

• Mr. Freitas said that he had the honor of being a bartender at the Standard Times 
Neediest Family fundraiser on December 4. He said the event was fun and well-attended. 

• Mr. Murphy was honored to represent the Board at the AAA/RMV ribbon cutting. 
• Mr. Murphy announced the 2016 MOLIFE Woman of the Year: Anne Silvia. 
• Mr. Murphy announced the 2016 MOLIFE Man of the Year: Brett St. Gelais. 

 
At 7:30 p.m. Mr. Espindola motioned to enter Executive Session pursuant to MGL ch. 30a 
section 21, for: 
 

• Collective bargaining (clerical, police, dispatcher, fire) 
 
Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). Roll call vote: Mr. Murphy in favor. Mr. 
Espindola in favor.  Mr. Freitas in favor. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Anne O’Brien 
Administrative Assistant 
Minutes approved 12/19/2016 
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DOCUMENTS REFERENCED: 
 

A. Excerpt of November 7, 2016 open session meeting minutes with clerical error to be 
corrected 

B. Citation for rescue workers  
C. All documents referenced in Tax Classification hearing 



Attachment A

aobrien
Highlight



Town of Fairhaven 
Massachusetts 

Office of the Selectmen 

Whereas: The Fairhaven Fire Department and Harbormaster assisted in saving the crew of the 
scalloping vessel “Captain Jeff”, which was en route to drop off its catch in New Bedford 
when it got into trouble and began to sink; and 

Whereas: The Buzzards Bay Task Force, which includes members of South Coast-area police, fire, 
and harbor personnel including the Fairhaven Fire Department, Emergency Medical 
Technicians, the Fairhaven Harbormaster, and the Assistant Harbormaster, responded; 
and  

Whereas:  With the assistance of the crews from Tucker-Roy Marine Salvage and Tow Boat US and 
despite cold sea spray, high winds, and high seas, they were able to get the crew of the 
Captain Jeff to safety and salvage the vessel, bringing it to Fairhaven Shipyard for 
repairs; and 

Whereas: This rescue was made by the Fairhaven Fire Department and Emergency Medical 
Personnel Deputy Chief Todd Correia,  Lt. Douglas Silveira, Firefighter Chauncey Burr, 
Lt. Brian Messier, Firefighter Brian Riggs, Firefighter Nicholas Gautreau, Lt. Joy 
Nichols, Firefighter Shawn Samanica, Fairhaven Harbormaster Timothy Cox, Assistant 
Harbormaster and Firefighter Todd Cox, as well as the New Bedford Assistant 
Harbormaster Brian Joseph; and salvage efforts were made by Tucker Roy Marine 
Salvage: Conrad Roy, Jr., John Roy, Conrad Lennard, Troy Werner, and Mike Almeida, 
and the crew from Tow Boat US: Clint Allen and Mike McNamara.   

Now therefore, we, Charles K. Murphy, Robert Espindola, and Daniel Freitas, the Fairhaven Board of 
Selectmen would like to extend their gratitude to everyone involved in this bold and difficult rescue. We 
join with the Town of Fairhaven in thanking them for saving the lives of six people and for salvaging the 
vessel “Captain Jeff”.   

Given under our hands and seal on this day,  
the 5th of December in the year two thousand and sixteen. 

Charles K. Murphy, Sr. 

___________________________ 

Robert J. Espindola 

___________________________ 

Daniel Freitas 

___________________________ 

Attachment B



MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of Selectmen 

FROM: Mark H. Rees, Town Administrator 

DATE: December 1, 2016 

RE: Public Hearing-Joint Meeting with the Board of Assessors-Tax Classification Hearing 

As a result of a miscommunication between the Assessor’s Office and the Department of Revenue, the 
required legal posting of the Tax Classification hearing did not occur for the Tax Classification hearing 
that was conducted at your November 21, 2016.  To correct this problem it will be necessary for the 
Board of Selectmen and the Board of Assessors to conduct the Tax Classification hearing again at your 
December 5, 2016 meeting; this time after being properly advertised.   The numbers and 
recommendations provided to you at the November 21, 2016 have not changed. 

CC:  Board of Assessors. 

Attachment C














